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Pastorõs Thoughts December 2012 

Wow! IPC has responded to this yearõs Pledge Drive in a big way!  

Our Stewardship goal was to show our grateful thanks to God by increasing our 

pledged giving for next year. So far we have already taken a big step in  

expressing our thanksgiving to God. As of November 26, we have received  

52 pledges for a total of $155,146.00! Thanks go out to all those who have 

made a pledge commitment. Thanks also go to all those who faithfully give  

as they are able throughout the year. Thanks go out to all those who will  

make their pledge in the next few weeks. Thanks go out to our new members, 

and to those who will chose to join this church family over the coming year.  

Praise God from whom all blessings flow! 
 

December is a busy month for the church! We will be celebrating the season    

of Advent over the four Sundays before Christmas, with Advent Wreath Candle 

lighting and special music by the choir, bells and congregation. Be sure to invite 

any of your family and friends who do not have a church home to come with  

you to worship during this wonderful time of year in the life of the church!  

December is a time when many who have drifted away from church feel moved 

to come back home...this homecoming can start with an invitation from you! 
 

On Sunday, December 16th, the children of the church will present their annual 

Christmas Program during the regular 10:00 a.m. worship service. The C.E.      

committee and Music Director are planning a special time to remember how  

we all are a part of the beautiful story of Christmas and the birth of our savior 

even today. The children will stay for the whole service this Sunday, and will    

be a special part of the program and worship. 
 

Sunday, December 16 at 4:00 p.m. we will gather on the church patio for a  

Community Carol Fest, as members and friends of IPC sing out our Christmas 

Joy! Refreshments will also be provided. Plan now to attend this new event  

and invite a friend or family member to join us! 
 

On Monday, December 24 at 6:00 p.m. we will have a very special Christmas  

Eve worship service at the church. We will re-tell the story of Christmas from  

the Gospels in a series of lessons and carols, and then pass the light of Christ  

to each other and to the world as we sing òSilent Nightó at the conclusion of  

the service. Communion will be served. A special offering will be received for 

Timonõs Ministry. Be sure to invite a friend to come to this beautiful service! 
 

 

Please read through the rest of this Newsletter to see all the special things that 

will be taking place during the month of December. Sometime on Christmas 

Dayébe sure to pause and give thanks to God for the gift of a Savior, born in 

Bethlehem, who is Christ the LordéGodõs most precious gift to us all this   

Christmas! 

Shalom, 
 

Rick 

http://islandpresby.com/index.php
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December Fellowship Schedule                                     
  

      12/2 Personnel Committe 

      12/9 Adult Choir Group 

      12/16 Christian Education 

      12/23 Fellowship Ministry 

      12/30 Fellowship Ministry 

 
 

     THE FELLOWSHIP REFRESHMENT GUIDELINE/SCHEDULE IS POSTED IN THE KITCHEN. 
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DECEMBER      
    

    Birthdays &  
       Anniversaries 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

We apologize if we have forgotten 
anyone in the birthday and/or    

anniversary listing. Please call us 

so that we can add your  

information to our list!  

 

December 9 
Gene & Syrena Doven 

 

December 16 
Norbert & Karel  

Sternadel 
 

December 17 
Leo & Betty Wells 

 

December 22 
Fred & DeDe Paschal 

 

December 30 
Jim & Bette Sullivan 

 

December 31 
Larry & Pat Harrington 

 

December 31 
Bill & Lorraine 

Snodgrass 

  
 

   

Stewardship and Finance - Financial Report 

In the month of October 2012, we had expenses that totaled  
$20,996.82 and income that totaled $14,738.79.  

The result is that IPC is in the red by $6,258.03 for the month.   
 

For the year 2012 as of October, we have had expenses of 
$171,713.20 and income of $157,394.39  

for a deficit of $14,318.81 for the year so far. 
 

Coastal Bend Day of Giving  
 reports $22,261 for  
 Timon's Ministries.  
 

Thanks to all at IPC who  
supported the event! 

 
Officer Training Event December 1 st        

   Our Corpus Christi Cluster of Presbyterian churches 
   will be having a special training event for all new and 
   continuing Deacons and Elders at First Presbyterian 
   Church of Portland on Saturday, December 1st  from 
   8:30-11:30am. Topics to be covered will be: The New 
   Book of Order, and Planned Giving.  Join us for this 
   opportunity to learn and serve together with other 
   Presbyterians from throughout the Corpus Christi area. 

12/2 Maureen Dean and Billie Webb 

12/9 Sue Yates and Barb Brooks 

12/16 Debbie Loven and Jan Anderson 

12/23 Maybeth Christensen and Linda Wroten 

12/30 Maureen Dean and Skipp Dinkler 

DECember Counter Schedule  
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   SHOW SOME LYVE   

          ...DONATE BLOOD!  
 
 
 

BLOOD DRIVE # 6 - SUNDAY, December 2, 2012  

 

Island Presbyterian Church and Padre Island Rotary Club are jointly sponsoring 6 Blood Drives in 2012 to 

help support our communityôs need for donated blood. The Coastal Bend Blood Center collects nearly   

30,000 units of blood each year to supply 13 medical facilities in 10 Coastal Bend counties. The Blood       

Center       provides blood to a service area with more than half a million Coastal Bend residents.  
 

Our sixth Blood Drive of 2012 will be held on Sunday, December 2, from 8:00 a.m. till 12:00 p.m.             
 

The Blood Bus from the Coastal Bend Blood Center will be in IPCôs parking lot on the 2nd, so all you have   

to do is come to church a little early or stay a little late to donate. If you have never donated blood, but would 

like to give it a try, this is an excellent opportunity. To top it off, there will be delicious sweet treats for all. 

  

As a result of having blood drives here, an account has been set up for IPC at the Blood Center to credit us   

for our donations. If you are a member here and need a blood transfusion, whether you have been a donor or 

not, you will be eligible for credit toward the blood you need. Our account is good for one year from the date 

of the blood drive, which means we have to continue having blood drives to keep it active!  
 

There is a sign up poster in the back of the sanctuary, so you can select the time you would like to donate. If 

you are in good health, weigh at least 110 pounds and are at least 17 years old, you can donate. Even diabetics 

or folks on blood pressure medication, (as long as their blood pressure is under control), can donate.  
 

If you are able, please make the decision to be a blood donor ï it truly is the GIFT of LIFE! If you are unable 

to donate, please pass along this information to your friends and neighbors and invite them to donate here at 

IPC on Sunday, December 2, 2012!  
 

Many thanks to the donors who gave the GIFT of LIFE at our October 7, 2012 blood drive!  

                    
   Presbyterian Childrenõs Homes & Services  
                   Cordially Invites You to  
 

               A Holiday Party 
 

          Saturday, December 1, 2012 

           2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 

                Parkway Presbyterian Church 

                       3707 Santa Fe 

                          Corpus Christi, Texas 
 

Start the Holiday Season with our children/families we serve, bring your children, grandchildren and anyone else you 
would like to bring. We will have arts/crafts, refreshments and lots of holiday fun! PCHAS has asked local churches          
to help provide cookies and gifts for the party. The theme of the party is ñThe Gift of the Magiò. The focus is on Christ         
and giving, rather than receiving. There will be a ñgift roomò for children to select gifts for their parents. The children    
themselves will not receive gifts at the party. If you would like to provide cookies and gifts, please let us know! 
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Presbyterian Women½s 

Christmas Party 

All women of the church are invited  

to PWôs Christmas Party, on  

Saturday, December 8, 2012, at 11:30 am, at  

the Puente Vista Condominiums Club House, 

14300 Aloha Street.   
 

We will have a fun time with a pot luck lunch,  

baby shower for Su Casa, and our infamous  

White Elephant gift exchange!   

Please invite your family and friends.  
 

Please bring: 

¶ a wrapped White Elephant gift,  

¶ a side dish to share,  

¶ and an unwrapped baby shower gift. 
 

For questions and to RSVP, please contact  
Linda Wroten at 949-2412 or wroten123@att.net. 
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            ̆³®³ªd¹´d©®³ª̇ 
 

P{.z hu vwwvy{|up{¡ 
to meet some of our new members  

as well as renew relationships with some old friends.  
  

Nine to Dine is a group (not to exceed nine)  
that meets once a month from January to April.   

The groups are not structured and will independently decide  
where to meet and what they want to do.  

It has always been an interesting experience for the majority of participants. 
 

We would love to have you participate.  
 

  If you are interested, please fill out a sign in sheet and place it in the basket on the credenza  
  at the back of the church. You can also sign up by calling the church office, or Joe Sieber. 

 

 

 

 
 

TLU.Z MLSSV^ZOPW 

 
All men of the church are invited  

to Menôs Fellowship Night,  

on Monday, December 10, 2012,  

at 6:00 p.m., in the Annex.   

 

We will be serving up some yummy  

King Ranch Chicken.  

Make plans to join us, bring a friend! 

 

For more info, contact Jim Sullivan at 949-8720. 

mailto:wroten123@att.net
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Session Christmas Party at the Millsõ Home  

Friday, December 7th  

The session and spouses are cordially invited to the Mills/Sherry home (15334 Bounty) on Friday,       

December 7th at 6:00pm for a pot- luck dinner and Christmas party.  Please bring a dish to share,        

and the Jolly Spirit of Christmas because absolutely no business will be on the agendaéonly fun          

and celebration of the birth of the Christ Child! 

Childrenõs Christmas Pageant "All My Heart Today Rejoices"  
Wednesday, December 12 - 6:00-6:40pm- Pizza Party; 6:40-7:45pm-Pageant Rehearsal  
Saturday, December 15 - 10:00-11:00am- Dress Rehearsal  
Sunday, December 16 - 9:00am- Dress and Walk-thru before service 

This Christmas Pageant has familiar carol refrains, Scripture narration, and traditional characters.         
All children are invited to participate, as well as any parents who would like to help with props,  
costumes, etc. For more information, contact IPCôs Music Director, Ouida Bliss Richardson.   
 
Christmas Community Carol Fest  

Sunday, December 16th   
We will gather on the patio at the church at 4:00pm for a good old Community Christmas Carol 
Fest...with various groups and members and friends here at IPC singing our favorite Christmas songs. 
Special music will feature the Frog Percussionists. You donôt want to miss this! Join us for fun, music, 
and refreshments around the fire pit in the courtyard to help us all to bring in the Christmas Spirit.  
Invite a friend to come along with you. This is also great time to share your favorite Christmas dessert. 
 

Deaconõs Christmas Party at the Mills/Sherry Home 

Monday, December 17th  

The Deacons and their spouses are cordially invited to the Mills/Sherry home (15334 Bounty) on  
Monday, December 17th at 6:00pm for a pot-luck dinner and Christmas party. Please bring a dish          
to share, and the joy of the Christmas Season with you to pass along to all! 
 

Christmas Joy Offering  
Sunday, December 23rd  

Our annual Christmas Joy offering will be received at the 10 a.m. worship service on Sunday,           
December 23rd. This offering will be used by our denomination to help retired ministers and their 
spouses, clergy family, emergency medical needs, and also to help support our racial ethnic           
education institutions across the country. Please give generously to this special cause. 
      

Christmas Eve Service at 6:00pm  
Monday, December 24th  

The annual Christmas Eve Candlelight service will be on Monday, December 24 th at 6:00pm at the 
church. This service will be a wonderful worship experience of lessons and carols, and will tell the  
Christmas Story from the Gospels in both word and song. This service will be for all ages, so bring       
the children and family and friends for this meaningful celebration. A nursery will be available if       
needed. There will be a special offering taken for the Timonôs Ministry. We will conclude with the       
singing of ñSilent Nightò, as we pass the light of Christ to each other and out into the world! 
 

Good Old Fashioned Hymn Sing  
Sunday, December 30th  

We will have a congregational Hymn Sing during the 10:00am worship service. Worshipers will have       
a chance to shout out their favorite hymn to sing (Christmas songs will be featured!), and your pastor   
and music leaders will make comments on the meaning of the hymn and/or some favorite memories      
of the music in their own lives. Join us for this special worship celebration! 
 

PLEASE NOTE: SUNDAY SCHOOL WILL NOT BE HELD ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 30TH.  
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     B 
     E 
     N 
     D  
      T r o o p    S u p p o r t     N E W S  . . .  
Things have picked up at the CBTS building in Rockport. We still have about 100 troops on our    
distribution list and 3 Chaplains, but donations and volunteers had fallen off. After an article in the 
CC Caller Times, the building has been bustling with donations being dropped off and many new 
volunteers! This Christmas each troop will receive 4 Christmas boxes. The first one has hygiene 
items along with Christmas decorations and tinsel, blank Christmas cards and a singing toy. The 
second box is the stocking box and Christmas message from the Coastal Bend community. IPC 
filled 30 boxes! The third box is a special food box that contains a foot long summer sausage, hot 
mustard, crackers and Christmas candy. And this year a fourth box of stockings will go out. A  
couple of sailors who were in Iraq last year, read about the efforts of CBTS and they took it upon 
themselves to stand in front of the PX at the Navy Base over Thanksgiving weekend and hand  
out stockings for folks to fill as they did their shopping. They collected an additional 300 stockings!      
Go Navy! And thank you IPC for your generous contributions to the troops this Christmas. The    
men and women on the CBTS mailing list will certainly know they are in our hearts and thoughts.  

   

   If you would like to volunteer or have questions,  
   please contact Tricia Jones, 512 -497-2297.  

  

   Donations may be sent to: Coastal Bend Troop Support, Inc.,  
   P.O.Box 742, Rockport, TX 78381 -0742. 

 
 

Coastal Bend Troop Support is a non-profit organization who's mission is "Letting Our  American Heroes Know We Care." About 
110 care boxes are packed the second or third Friday of each month depending on events and mailed to individuals  that are 
serving in war zones. The purchasing and packing is done by Worker Bee volunteers who show up at the building in Rockport 
every Wednesday and Friday from 1-3pm. On the weeks that we are not boxing, we are preparing purchased and donated 
items for the monthly boxing. If you would like to go and help, the address is 1141 S. Church Street, Rockport, Texas. If you 
would like more information about Coastal Bend Troop Support, you may contact Tricia Jones, a volunteer, at 512 497-2297;   

or Carla Reed, President, at 361 438-040, or check out our website at: www.coastalbendtroopsupport.com. 

6  
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  IPC on Facebook and the Web                                                                      

IPC continues to be on Facebook, and the number of visits to our church  
web site continues to grow. If you have not yet visited our up-dated IPC  
web site, be sure to check it out soon. You will find wonderful pictures of  
our VBS program in July, and a copy of the church newsletter and calendar.  
Pastor Rickôs sermons go up every week, so that you can listen if you  
missed worship that Sunday, or you can tell a friend to go to the site and  
take a look/listen. There is a page for prayer requests, and also a page for  
more information about the congregation. If you have suggestions or comments  
about the information online, please call Jeannie at the church office, 949-8770.  
Our IPC web address is: www.islandpresby.com 

ˋ              MUSIC NOTES         ̀  

Music plays such an important role during Advent, the ñexpectant waiting and  
preparation,ò and at Christmas, the welcoming and celebration of our Saviorôs birth.  
Can you sing or name an Advent song that helps you get ready? Do you have a favorite 
Christmas carol (or, more likely, many favorites)? Are you a seasonal singer? Perhaps 
you have time to join us in choir or handbells as we prepare and present music for the 
Sundays of Advent and Christmas Eve celebration. Look and listen, or better yet ï sing! 
these lovely musical motifs in the coming weeks of Advent and Christmas: 

 

O come to my heart, Lord Jesus, there is room in my heart for Thee.  
 

Love, the Lord, is on the way.  
 

To show Godôs love aright é 
 

All my heart this day rejoices!  
 

Love is a flame that burns in our heart.  
 

What can I give Him? Give Him my heart.  
 

In addition to wonderful Sunday morning services, here are more worship and music   
opportunities for you in December ï come and worship! Invite friends and family to share 
with you the sounds of the season that remind us of the love of God in Christ Jesus.  
 

¶  Dec.16, 10am, Childrenôs Pageant ñAll My Heart Today Rejoicesò 
¶  Dec. 16, 4pm, Community Carol Fest 
¶  Dec. 24, 6 pm, Christmas Eve Lessons & Carols with Communion and Candlelight 
 

Ouida Ǉ              Ouida Bliss Richardson    
          (361) 563-8148             
          ouidab110@aol.com 
 

CHRISTMAS CHILDRENôS PAGEANT 
All children are invited to participate in a Christmas Pageant "All My Heart Today Rejoices" 
to be presented Sunday December 16 during the morning worship service. Join us Wednes-
day December 12 at 6:00 for a Pizza Party! At 6:40, we will begin the first rehearsal in the 
sanctuary. Dress Rehearsal will be held Saturday morning December 15, 10:00-11:00. 

http://www.islandpresby.com
mailto:ouidab110@aol.com
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Tuesday & Thursday @ 10 a.m. 

Tuesday & Thursday @ 9 a.m. 
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            All Classes are regularly held in the church annex. 
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IPC Facilities Planning Listening Committee ï Fall, 2012   
(Don Stewart, Jon Hepner, Ray Ziembinski, Rick Mills) 

  

The following is a report from the Listening Committee that the session approved at their        

November 26 meeting. This information will be used by the session to make any further plans  

for our building in 2013 and beyond. Any and all plans for change will be brought before the 

congregation for their input and approval. 
 

Our IPC Mission Statement, approved June, 2012 

Island Presbyterian Church aspires to joyfully: 

     -Love God 

       -Love others as ourselves 

       -Make strong disciples for Jesus Christ 
 

Groups that were contacted:  PW, Menôs Fellowship, Boy Scouts, Bridge Group,   

            Zumba class, AA, Worship, Fellowship, CE, Mission, Deacons. 
 

Questions asked: 
¶ How is the church facility enhancing your ministry? 

¶ Are there things that we can do to the building and grounds to help build up the ministry? 

¶ What specific things can IPC do to make the building more user-friendly? 

¶ What changes, if any, do we need to make the facilities to be a better church on Padre Island? 

¶ Any other comments or suggestions? 
 

Summary of the results (Comments most frequently heard) 
 

We like:  · The flexibility of the sanctuary space; not being in debt.  
 

We need:  · To ñLook Like a Churchòé a front door; a welcoming covered entrance; a  

  steeple; clear signage around the church and the community; good traffic flow  

  throughout the building; a good place to gather before and after worship;  
   

  · A Multi Purpose/Fellowship Hallé  

  a separate fellowship hall/multi-purpose room/family life center, with a full kitchen 

  and good storage where we donôt have to set up and take down, with a bathroom. 
 
 

Other suggestionsé a place for memorials (garden?); a resource room; a prayer room close to 

the sanctuary; a better sound system in the sanctuary; a ñplace for youthò; make the AC more 

user friendly; office space that brings the pastor, music director, and secretary/office work room 

closer together; a better space for the choir and bells during worship; cabinets on the wall in the 

annex; a bathroom in the annex; a place where we can ñserve the communityò. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: Sharon Craig 949-8884/739-4560                  
   scraig1@mygrande.net 
  
   Annie Hoefel 445-1185                                                                
   gonpackannie@hotmail.com                                                                                                       
    
   Gerry Stuhrenberg 920-3069  
   gerrybill@hotmail.com 

mailto:scraig1@mygrande.net
mailto:gonpackannie@hotmail.com
mailto:gerrybill@hotmail.com
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WEõRE ON  THE  WEB!   
ISLANDPRESBY.COM 

Island Presbyterian Church 

 

òWhere Faith and  

Friendships Growó  
 

14030 Fortuna Drive 

Corpus Christi, TX 78418 
 

Phone: 361-949-8770 

Fax:      361-949-9887 

E-mail: office@islandpresby.com 

                      Timonõs  Ministries 
                  10501 S. Padre Island Dr. 

                     Corpus Christi, TX 78418 

         361-937-6196 
 

          òMaking a Differenceó 
 

E-mail:  timonsministries@sbcglobal.net 

Website: timonsministries.org 
 

Hours of Operation: 10:30 am - 1:30 pm Monday - Saturday 
 

Mission:  
As people of God we seek to help those in need and in crisis         

situations with food, shelter, clothing and guidance, in hopes they    

are able to return to the workforce for long term success. 
 

Goal:  
To build and sustain a comprehensive Community Resource Center 

with a Christian Philosophy of caring for and giving to people in need. 
 

 Timon¬s Wish List . . . 

Razors, Deodorants, Toothpaste, Toothbrushes,  

soaps and shampoos, travel sizes would work great! 
 

Small pop-top food items like:  

Spaghettioõs, beans, weenies, soups  

(ramen noodles, non-perishables,                                                            

serving-sized crackers & cheese, etc.  
 

Drop them off at Timonõs at  

10501 S. Padre Island Dr. 

(between HEB and Pizza Hut). 
 

And, of course,  

Cash is always welcome!! 
 

Thanks and Blessings from  

your Timonõs friends. 

IPC Mission Statement (June, 2012) 
 
 

Island Presbyterian Church  
aspires to joyfully: 

 

§ Love God 
§ Love others as ourselves 

§ Make strong disciples for Jesus Christ 

Sunday Schedule  
(September 9 - April 28) 

 

Sunday School  

8:45 a.m. 
 

Worship Service  

10 a.m 
 

Childrenôs Church School 

10:00 a.m.  
 

Fellowship  

11 a.m. 
 

Choir  

11:15 a.m. 
 

Tween Group  

11:15 a.m. 
 
 

For more information,       
contact the church office       

at (361)949-8770. 

If your address, phone number or 

email address has changed, please 

call Jeannie at the Church office or 

email office@islandpresby.com.  
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